
Mapping Working Waters: Maine’s Commercial Fisheries 

The following maps are the result of a series of interviews with commercial fishermen with 

decades of experience fishing off Maine's shores.  These maps were created through the Island 

Institute's Mapping Working Waters project to fill the gap in information on where and when 

commercial fishing occurs in Maine state and proximate federal waters. The Institute's fisheries 

mapping project arose out of discussions with partners in fishing communities along Maine's 

coast, and owes it success to date to fishermen who have willingly participated in order to 

document their communities' use of ocean space. 

While some maps of offshore commercial fishing activity are available using data gathered by 

the Vessel Monitoring Systems (VMS) installed on fishing boats, these maps commonly under-

represent fisheries' use of ocean space, because VMS are only mounted on some vessels.  Most 

notably, according to the National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS), only approximately 6.5% 

of lobstermen who hold federal permits report data via VMS.  

Also of note is that VMS data captures fishing activity for a brief period in time.  Many fisheries 

in the northern Gulf of Maine, including many of the groundfish species, are currently quite 

diminished and fishing is restricted while the stocks rebound. Since the return of the fishery is an 

explicit goal of NMFS and NOAA, we should be careful to interpret current-day VMS data as 

depicting a lack of fish and a lack of access, but not necessarily a lack of suitable groundfish 

habitat that may in the near future be rich fishing ground. Fishing grounds documented by 

fishermen are critical to provide this historical context. 

The maps give a sense of the vast area fished off the coast of Maine as well as the complexity of 

fisheries and gear types across areas. They show areas of fishing from only selected harbors or 

regions, however, and represent an incomplete “snapshot” from an ongoing project. They should 

not be viewed as representing a complete data set for Maine’s fisheries, but rather as one step 

towards understanding fisheries-use patterns offshore and methods for documenting them. 

Some points worth taking away from these maps in the context of ocean renewable energy 

planning, and marine spatial planning more broadly, include the following:  

 These maps demonstrate the complexity of fisheries interactions that commercial 

fishermen are constantly navigating – particularly between fixed and mobile-gear 

fisheries.  There are fewer complexities in areas that are closed to some fisheries for 

habitat protection or mortality control. 

 Since fishery areas are referenced to the harbors that participants are fishing from, the 

data links Maine’s coastal and island communities to the marine areas on which their 

economies depend and vice versa. 

 Finer-scale maps from this project are available for some areas. They show seasonal 

presence/absence and movement of gear. 

















 


